W.J. Berry Sr.

The Primitive Baptist Library
Route Two

Elon College, N.C. 27244

Dear Mr. Berry,

I thank you for your assistance in my work om the Jones family,

the informattoon which you have provided has indediproven helpful.

In your letter of 15 September, you mentioned that a particular resource
which you checked, was found to be rather misleading. I am referring to

a book which you checked (Bdwards History ). It states that the Bryn Zion
or Mount Zion church was begun by independants. The source mentions

that they met from 1733 to 1781. You found this misleading bec ause

of entries in the church record after this date. Pehhaps I might

clarify.

The Duck Creek Primitive Baptist Church, or Bryn Zion Baptist Church
wasindeed organized by Welsh settlers , and it operated as a branch of the
Welsh Tract Baptist Church from 1733 to 1781. After this date it became
an independant church. They apparently retained the dame record bookp
and this is the reason for later entries,

On page 8, Book 1 of the Welsh Tract Record mentioned above,

it states that Rev, Griffith Jones was received by virtue of letter
from Wales 2 January 1750. Could you pleas¥¥# provide for me the address
of a Baptist Society in Wales, or of someone that would have access
to an address?

I am enclosing a copy that was written by George L. Caley of
Smyrna, Delaware for a publication of his own in 1979. You might
widh to include this with your records of the Bryn Zion Church, if not
for your own interest.

Tiannk. you again for yonr Assistance.

Sincerely,

< il Bl
Robert D. Haack
12003 Chessington Dr.
Houston, Texas 77031
(713) 498-7497
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